GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
(GREATER EGYPT) 
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMISSION

JANUARY 10, 2017
The Regular Meeting of the Commission convened on Tuesday, January 10, at 7:10 p.m. at the offices of GERPDC in Marion, Illinois.  

Commission Members Present: Jason Ashmore, Cindy Humm, Steve Leek (Franklin County); Cate Dinn (West Frankfort); Brandon Brown, Robert Hopkins, Julie Peterson (Jackson County);  Scott Wilmouth (Kinkaid Lake Conservancy District:) Steve Draege (Jefferson County); Mary Ellen Bechtel (Mt. Vernon); James Epplin, Josh Gross, Brian Otten (Perry County); Ron Ellis, Jeffery Robinson, Greg Smothers (Williamson County); Kathy Lively (Herrin).

Commission Members Absent: Neil Hargis (Franklin County); Fred Kronditz (Benton); Robert Clodi (Rend Lake Conservancy District); Steve Damron, Jeff Williams (Jefferson County); Fred Kelly (Perry County); Andrew Croessman (Du Quoin); Robert Spencer (Pinckneyville);  Brent Gentry (Williamson County); Mark T. Krones (Carterville); Robert Butler (Marion).

Staff Present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director; and Jenny Richardson, Administrator.

New Commission Members were introduced:  Josh Gross, Perry County; Kathy Lively, Herrin; and Scott Wilmouth, Kinkaid Lake Conservancy District.
Call to Order
Ms. Peterson, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  It was determined that a quorum was physically present.  The proceedings of the meeting were recorded. 
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Commission, Treasurer’s Report, and List of Bills

 Motion was made by Mr. Smothers and seconded by Ms. Dinn to approve the Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Commission of December 6, 2016, as received.  All members present voted “AYE”.   Motion carried.  

Motion was made by Ms. Dinn and seconded by Ms. Bechtel accepting the Financial Report of December 31, 2016, as received.  All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried.   

Motion made by Mr. Ellis and seconded by Mr. Hopkins, authorizing the payment of expenditures over $500 on the List of Bills, bills including Lochmueller contractual payment and NADO Annual Dues, as distributed. All members present voted "AYE".  Motion carried. 

Correspondence

None
Old Business - Administrative
Unemployment Insurance Rates

For members information, the Unemployment Insurance Rate for 2017 for the Commission is 0.55% (lowest rate) same as in 2016. Base salary rate is $12,960, same as in 2016.

Resolution Authorizing Deposit of Funds in Banks

Mr. Minnis requested approval of a Resolutions to Deposit Funds in the Peoples National Bank and the First Bank and Trust, Murphysboro, resolution needed since signatures were changed.


Motion was made by Mr. Leek and seconded by Mr. Ashmore to approve the Resolutions from the Peoples 

National Bank and the First Bank and Trust, Murphysboro, to deposit funds in their banks.  Motion carried.
2016  Annual Dinner Recap

Members commented on the Annual Dinner and general consensus the meeting was enjoyable and food was good. Members liked having a joint event with the Southern Illinois Workforce Development Board.
Miscellaneous
None

Old Business - Program

Staff Program Report to the Commission


Motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Ms. Bechtel accepting the Staff Program Report to the Commission of December, 2016, as received.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.  

Water Quality Management Program

Mr. Minnis noted that as discussed in November, the drone was purchased with grant funds before the grant ended December 31.  The FAA pilot certification class is January 14th & 15th.   The drone will be used for the new watershed project, Lake Creek Watershed study in the Johnston City area.  Cary gave an overview of what the drone can do for our members.   The new 2-year grant started on January 1. Also made an application for another watershed study for Pond Creek. Should find out in July if the application is funded.   If funded, may need to hire another staff member.
EDA  


Mr. Minnis reported that Mt. Vernon received approval to bid the water/sewer portion of the grant for the new Industrial Park.   Bid opening is scheduled for the first Monday in February.

The Southern Illinois Airport was originally budgeted at $2.2 million; actual costs are over $3 million. Staff wrote two grants to close the gap.  The first one was not funded. The second one for $1.5 million will likely be funded. 

Staff received word the Commission current planning grant will increase from $56,628 to $70,000 a year, for each of the 3 years of the grant.  Will require an additional $40,116  in matching funds for the 3 year planning grant.  The funds are available for the match.
DRA

A list of DRA Economic Investment Grants funded for Illinois was distributed.    Grants in our area include: SIU Strengthening the Regional Entrepreneurship Ecosystem; Sesser, Extending a Water Main; Du Quoin, Lift Station to Serve Rea Clinic and Fairground; and Dowell, Compete Flood Plain Mapping.  The only grant not yet decided on is the Greater Egypt Regional Level Marketing.
Transportation Planning 

Mr. Minnis reported the Commission received a Freight Study Grant from IDOT to identify the challenges of moving freight through our five counties.  Grant is for 2 years- 2017-2018 and will start soon.


The MPO Transit Study is underway, the first deliverable on existing conditions is due this month and will set the foundation for ways to improve the transit along Route 13.


Staff is working on the extension of Herrin Road to Route 51, reviewing different corridors to see which is more viable. A public meeting to present the corridors will be held on February 14 at 4:30 prior to our February Commission meeting at Carbondale City Hall.
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Hazard Mitigation Grants


Mr. Minnis reported West Frankfort received a $6.5 million grant to move their wastewater plant out of the flood plain.  Construction work on the project is in process.

The Reed Station Mobile Home project, the demolition work on the project is about half completed  
New Business – Administrative
DRA Certified Project Coordinator Training & LDD Advisory Council

Mr. Minnis requested approval to attend the DRA Meetings in Memphis.  DRA will pay lodging and mileage costs.   The Commission considered the Local Development District (LDD) for four of our counties.  Jefferson County is not in the southern Illinois DRA area, Congress designated the DRA area.


A motion was made by Mr. Smothers and seconded by Ms. Dinn to authorize Mr. Minnis to attend the mandatory DRA LDD Certified Project Coordinator Training and the LDD Advisory Council Meetings in Memphis, TN on January 17-19.
New Business - Program

Miscellaneous

Mr. Leek expressed appreciation to the Board for the award given to Dr. Morthland at the annual meeting.  He appreciated the award.


The next Commission meeting will be February 14 in Carbondale.  IDOT will make their annual presentation.
Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.  

Handouts
Resolutions from Banks
DRA Investment Grants Approved

Copies of all background documents furnished to the Commission in connection with this meeting are on file in the office of Greater Egypt, Marion, Illinois.
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